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This week has seen lots of activities in school 
and on trips. You will see from the reports on 
the activities that children in all age groups 
have had a really enjoyable and informative 
time. 

The school choir went for their rehearsal at 
Emmer Green school on Tuesday in 
preparation for the concert they will take 
part in at the Hexagon on November 14th. 
The children performed very well and were a 
credit to the school. 

Friday 30th is Macmillan Coffee Morning. 
Please come and join us between 10.00 and 
12.00. Children can buy a cake at break time 
for a voluntary donation of £1.00. Donations 
of cakes would be very welcome. 

Monday 3rd October is harvest festival. 

Now that the term is underway could I please 
remind parents to consider the following. 

Mobile phones are not allowed unless there 
is prior agreement with the school. Generally 
it is our older pupils who walk to and from 
school who have a need for them and in 
these cases they should be left in the office 
during school time and collected at the end 
of the school day. 

We would appreciate it if electronic devices 
such as iPads or mini iPads are not brought 
to school. I know children enjoy using these 
devices but they are not required for lessons 
and they can be problematic if they become 
mislaid or damaged. 

Labelling school clothing can be a chore but 
it does help the school, to try and identify 
which items belong to which child. 

There are times, because of the curriculum or 
for sessions such as mindfulness, when we 
ask children to bring personal items into 
school. At these times teachers try to ensure 
that anything brought in is looked after and 
returned safely. At other times it is advisable 
not to send anything that is precious into 
school as it can be very upsetting if 
something becomes damaged or lost. 

Generally I appreciate that parents and 
children respect the guidelines of the school 
and by doing so we avoid many of the 
problematic situations that can occur in the 
day to day running of the school. 
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Rushall Farm 

Petal and leaf pictures, whatȭs that smell? 
leaf rubbings and Vegetable Olympics. 
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Forest School 
BioBlitz, treasure hunt and using senses. 
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Kickboxing 

Year 6 had a go and really enjoyed it 
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Please can I also ask that children do not 

bring nuts or anything containing nuts in 

their snack or packed lunches as these may 

cause a serious allergic reaction for some 

children. 

 

We have some lovely Hemdean House 

branded items for sale in the office. Please 

see the following price list of everything we 

sell.  

Mugs   £10 

Calculators  £8 

Geometry Sets  £4.50 

Fountain Pens £5 

Biros   80p 

Pencils   50p 

Rulers   50p 

Rubbers  50p 

Post it Notes  20p 

Pencil cases  £4 

(Contains:- 
biro, pencil, ruler, rubber and 
post it notes)
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We all had a lovely and very busy day 
today.  There were many activities on 
offer.  The children created mini pictures 
using the different coloured petals and 
leaves around the garden

 
before moving on to pick and taste a 
number of different fruits and 
vegetables including, tomatoes, apples, 
raspberries, pea shoots, runner beans 
and even trying the runner bean flowers 
and nasturtium leaves.  

They also used their sense of smell and 
smelt mint and fennel.  

Next they planted peas and did some 
leaf rubbings.  

 

 

Later in the day the children worked in 
teams to create amazing Harvest People 
from all the plants and produce around 
the garden   

 

before finishing off with the Vegetable 
Olympics including digging to find the 
most worms and passing the rhubarb 
stick.  

 

Even a little drizzle couldn't dampen 
the day! 

 

 

 

Report by Mrs Illingworth  
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The children have begun their forest 
school sessions with great 
enthusiasm.   

Year 3 went on a BioBlitz to discover 
evidence for the plants and animals 
which may inhabit our school 
grounds.  

Year 4 and Year 5 enjoyed finding 
treasures and creating stories about 
their discoveries and 6 explored their 
natural environment Year using 
senses other than sight!   

Please could we just remind parents 
that children must have correct 
clothing on forest school days - long 
trousers, coat and a change of 
footwear especially as the weather 
gets colder and damper. 
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Forest School 
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Year 6 enjoyed a taste of 

kickboxing organised by 

Miss Green 
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